
Remote Education Provision at Newnham Croft Primary School 

At Newnham Croft, we are committed to providing high-quality education for all pupils. 
In line with Department for Education guidance, remote education is only used in 
exceptional cases—when pupils are unable to attend school due to short-term illness, 
recovery from surgery or injury, or other limited circumstances, but are still well enough 
to learn from home. 

We firmly believe that in-person attendance is the best way for pupils to learn, 
develop socially, and thrive. Remote education is therefore considered a short-term, 
last-resort solution, used only when it is not possible for a child to attend school in 
person and where a temporary alternative is needed to prevent learning loss. 

When remote education is required: 

• Pupils will receive high-quality, meaningful learning opportunities across the 
curriculum, tailored to their age and needs. 

• Communication and feedback between pupils and teachers will be maintained 
through appropriate channels. 

• Where needed, paper-based resources or access to devices may be provided. 
• We work closely with families to support access and engagement, especially for 

pupils with additional needs. 

Remote education will be reviewed regularly and will form part of a clear plan to 
support the pupil’s return to school as soon as possible. It will never be used as a 
disciplinary measure or a long-term substitute for school attendance. 

If you have questions about remote education or your child is absent and might require 
it, please contact the school office in the first instance. 
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